The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on May 12, 2014 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Crick, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson and City Attorney Cook. Absent: Keerl, Tartaglia.
Motion by Baird, support by Crick to approve the minutes of April 14, 2014. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $41, 510.15. Motion carried 5-0.
Mayor Dobis clarified to council the terms of the Short Term Harbor Loan. It will be a 90 day, short term loan, with no interest. 
Mayor Dobis clarified to council the terms of the Harbor Engineering Grant Loan. This loan will roll into the present loan to the Harbor plus the set amount added toward the original loan at 4% interest.
Mayor Dobis and council discussed the Request for Proposal (RFP) for the Preliminary Engineering Study and the Professional Services Agreement “Waterways Preliminary Engineering Study (PES) Project”. Motion by Luenberger, support by Kaiser to approve the request for a proposal for a preliminary engineering study and the professional services agreement for the Harrisville Harbor north and south dock replacement and related repairs/upgrades. Motion carried: 5-0.
Because of the absence of Treasurer Keerl, discussion of the final adjustments to the last fiscal year’s (2013-2014) General Operating, Major and Minor Streets, Equipment Pool, Fire Department and Liquor Law Enforcement Funds will be deferred to next month’s council meeting.  
Mayor Dobis informed council that summer water restrictions will be deferred unless needed. Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to defer summer water restrictions unless needed. Motion carried: 5-0.
Harrisville Beautification Committee 2014 request for funding was discussed. The Beautification Committee will receive $350.00 from the city for flowers and materials. Chairperson Jackie Trimmer asked for volunteers to help with the watering and upkeep. Donations will also be gladly accepted. Contact Jackie Trimmer at 724-5702.  
REPORTS


Mayor Dobis: The contracts for the street repairs have been signed by the mayor and will be forwarded to the County Road Commission.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports that budget adjustments have been undertaken by the Harbor Commission. Dredging bids by the state will be going out within two weeks. The dredging may begin at the end of the boating season or the beginning of fall. The dredging is slated to be a 1-1 1/2 year project.
Planning Commissioner Baird: Planning Commission is moving forward looking at existing ordinances which back up the new zoning ordinances. The Master Plan update is due in 2015. The Pender development is in the process of gathering preliminary statistics for utilities, county  road specifications, etc. 
County Commissioner Thompson: The County Road Commission will be asking for a millage for new construction of a maintenance building. The first annual Spring Expo was very successful with 69 vendors and over 500 visitors attending. The name for the annual expo will be “Spring Into Summer” 2015. There will be a Quilt Trail presentation at the Monroe County Welcome Center in July, which sees over 1 million visitors a year. 
Tree Board member Crick informed council that the committee will be walking the streets to assess work that needs to be done to the streetscape.
Comment Cards: Visitor Robert Kennedy, candidate for 106th district representative, introduced himself and talked about his campaign priorities for this upcoming state election.
Council Last Comments: Sanderson thanked the Beautification Committee for all their efforts and reported that she is still in the process of gathering information about an emergency notification system in the city.
Luenberger moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 P.M.

Next City Council meeting: June 9, 2014 at 7:00 PM at City Hall.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

